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OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7 P.M. 
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Comfort Food  
Mondays 

 
Come down to the club on Mondays and enjoy friendship and  
comfort foods.   

Here is menu for February… 
 

February 3rd 

Unknown (4H) 
 

February 10th 

Tomato Soup and Grilled Cheese Sandwich (Susie) 
 

February 17th 

Irish Stew (Janet) 
 

February 24th 

Split Pea Soup  (Jean Marie) 



2019-2020 Officers 

President 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

1469 Stetson 

Woodland, CA  95766 

1st VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

2nd VP 

Lion Bill High (701-7588) 

3rd VP 

Lion Paul Halcomb(682-0394) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Tamer 

(open) 

Membership 

Lion Mike Reinoso (301-1276) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Al Beeson (370-3358) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Cindi Fitzgerald (632-5655) 

Lion Janet Mincer (923-0585) 

President’s   

Message 

 

Over the past 83 years, 

hundreds of thousands of 

dollars in scholarship mon-

ey has been awarded to deserving students in-

volved in all levels of the California Lions Student 

Speaker contest. The awarded scholarship dollars 

have enabled students to attend prestigious 

schools and prepare themselves for outstanding 

futures.  

This year's topic is,  "Homelessness in California. 

What is the solution?"  It's another great and timely 

topic. 

The Purpose of the Contest is: 

• To provide an opportunity for competitive pub-

lic speaking among students on a subject of vi-

tal interest to the contestants and to the Ameri-

can people as a whole. 

• To stimulate self-expression and independent 

thinking. 

• To present to the public through the student 

speakers contests the problems surrounding the 

maintenance of this commonwealth as a free 

nation. 

• To consider the means at our disposal of meet-

ing the present and future world problems. 

 

Students entering the contest shall prepare a talk 

to be as close as possible to, but not over, ten 

minutes, nor less than five minutes delivery time. 

 

Our club contest will be held Thursday, February 

6th and will promptly start at 7 pm. Our student 

speakers are “Diamonds in the Rough” at this level. 

Please come and support our student contestants. 

 

Lion President 

John Newlin 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 
 

  Lion Laurie High 

 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  

Event Chairpersons—please email articles 

for your events to me by the 25th of the 

month.   

Let me hear your ROAR! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income  $3238 

Hall Rental      $60 

 

Expenses: 

Advertising    $100 

Bar     $851 

Donations  $1500 

Membership Dues $1774 

Property Tax  $2334 

Sales Tax        $961 

Utilities    $375 

 

 

 

 

February 

Lion Birthdays 
 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner     

celebration to be held the during the first 

General Meeting of each month.  Birthday 

dinners for the Birthday Lions will be FREE! 

• Toby Housley 

• Carlos Quihuis 

 

Sunshine  

Corner 

 

Do you know of any Lions who could use a 

bit of sunshine?   
  

Please do not hesitate to reach out to our 

Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana Wheeler at 

741-1502.   She’d love to hear from you! 

50-50 Winners 

Congratulations to Lions Mary Barnett and 

Karen Papillon, our 50-50 winner for January, 



 

 

 

 

What a fun and wonderful night!  Lion Gertie and I would like to thank everyone who 

came out and helped us bring in the New Year.  I have a few pics of the event, and as 

usual I got busy dancing so I didn’t get any with the floor full of people.  Guessing I'd say 

there was about 50.  Every time I tried to get a head count for champagne, my sweet 

hubby grabbed me to dance.  Thank you to all who brought appetizers.  I see good 

things in 2020.  From our Lions family to yours, we wish you all health, love, and good  for-

tune in our New Year.          

    Submitted by Lion Sheri Vess 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Minutes – Board Meeting January 23, 2020 

 
 

Meeting called to order at 6:15 pm by President John Newlin.  There were 11 members 
present with 3 members absent.  There were 3 guests:  Steve Souza, Joe Olsen and Julia Olsen, all prospective 
new members. 

 

The financials were submitted by Treasurer Kim Hall for review.  A motion was made by Lion Cindi and 2nd by 
Lion Gertie to accept the financials as submitted.  Vote was held and motion passed. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

President John/Treasurer Kim gave an update on the generator project.  After a lengthy discussion with 
many questions, a motion was made to accept the recommendation to purchase the Generac generator 
NTE $7000.00.  The specifications will be sent to Lion Debbie Burlingame to complete the request for a 
grant from Lions International.  More information will be provided later. 

Treasurer Kim and Bar Manager Al gave an update on the Super Bowl party to be held on February 2, 2020 
with the club furnishing a nacho bar.  Members are requested to bring finger foods or snacks.  The bar 
will open at 12:00 pm with the game starting later in the afternoon. 

President John – An article will be published in the monthly bulletin detailing the information for the voting 
by the membership to change the meeting hour from 7:00 pm to 6:00 pm.  The results will be published 
in the bulletin in March 2020. 

President John – update given on the Student Speaker Contest to be held at the General Meeting on Febru-
ary 6, 2020.  The doors will close at 7:00 pm.   We currently have 2 contestants for the local contest.  
The Zone contest will be held on Tuesday, March 10, 2020. 

Lion Sally/Lion Gertie – update on the Posse dinner to be held on January 25, 2020.  Everything in on 
schedule.  We will be serving 50 Sheriff’s Posse members for their annual dinner. 

President John – update on visitations to other clubs.  President John will send out a notice on the dates.  
All members are encouraged to attend the visitations to other clubs for the opportunity to meet other 
Lions in our Zone and see how clubs function.  More information to follow later.   

NEW BUSINESS: 

Treasurer Kim – Discussion of obtaining a maintenance agreement on the refrigeration units in the club.  
Tabled for more information. 

Lion Gertie – update on new janitor.  A  lengthy discussion was held on this subject.  It was determined that 
applications will be accepted for the position after advertising the vacancy.  It is preferred that a bonded 
company/individual be considered.  Lion Gertie will be assisted by Lion Sally to obtain applications and 
submit a report to the board for their consideration. 

President John/Secretary Sally – MD4 convention attendance.  A motion was made by Lion Janet and 2nd by 
Lion Bill to reimburse NTE $350 for President John and IPP Sheri to represent our club at the conven-
tion, as our club has been nominated for Top Club, MD4.  Vote was held and passed. 

 

Continued on next page….. 

 



 

Minutes – Board Meeting January 23, 2020 (continued) 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS(continued): 

 

President John introduced the prospective new members, and each gave a short talk on why they wanted to 
join the Foothill Lions Club.  The new members were asked to adjourn to the bar while the board voted.  
The vote was affirmative for all 3 new members.  Welcome to Steve, Joe and Julia to our club. 

OTHER: 

Correspondence was read.  A thank you letter was received from the Yuba Foothill Agricultural Communities 
Association for the assistance our club has provided to their organization. 

 There was a motion to donate $250 to a local organization.  The motion was passed; but unfortunately, I did-
n’t get the name.  I will make a correction to the minutes when I get the information.  

 

Motion was made by Lion Janet and 2nd by Lion Sheri to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m.  Motion passed!    
Goodnight all – safe trip home! 

 

Submitted by Lion Sally, Secretary 

Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

PROPOSED CHANGE OF MEETING HOURS: 

 
 

There is a proposal from the Board of Directors that the General Meeting hours be changed 

from 7:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Many members have requested the change due to the late-

ness of the dinner hour and the length of the meeting.  As stated in the constitution and by-

laws of our club, this change requires the agreement of the membership; therefore, a vote 

will be held at the General Meeting  on Thursday, February 20, 2020 on the proposal. 

 

If you are unable to attend the meeting, you may email your vote to the Secretary @ sal-

ly.carter1944@sbcglobal.net not later than Wednesday, February 19, 2020. 

 

After the voting has been held, notification will be made via our monthly bulletin of the re-

sults and the effective date. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Lion Sally Carter, Secretary 

Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

mailto:sally.carter1944@sbcglobal.net
mailto:sally.carter1944@sbcglobal.net


February 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

Superbowl 

Sunday 

 

 

 

(Sheri) 

3 

Comfort 

Food 
 

 

 

() 

4 

 

 
 

 

 

(Susie) 

5 

 

 
 

 

 

(Sally) 

6 

General 

Meeting 

Student Speaker 
 

(Sheri) 

7 

 

 
 

 

 

(Billy) 

8 

9 10 

Comfort 

Food 
 

 

 

(Kenn) 

11 

 

 
 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

12 

 

 
 

 

 

() 

13 

 

 
 

 

 

(Jean Marie) 

14 

 

 
 

 

 

(Al) 

15 

 

 

Crab Feed 

 

16 17 

Comfort 

Food 
 

 

 

() 

18 

 

 
 

 

 

(Susie) 

19 

 

 
 

 

 

(Sally) 

20 

General 

Meeting 
 

 

 

(Rhonda/Al) 

21 

 

 
 

 

 

() 

22 

23 24 

Comfort 

Food 
 

 

 

(Kenn) 

25 

 

 
 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

26 

 

 
 

 

 

() 

27 

Board 

Meeting 
 

 

 

(Jean Marie) 

28 

 

 
 

 

 

(Al) 

29 

The Student Speakers will present at the February 6th General 

Meeting.  Please be in the  meeting hall by 7:00, as the doors 

will be locked during the presentations. 



 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

P. O. Box 8297 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 Student Speaker Contest 

 Posse Dinner 

 Crab Feed  

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

 

 

 

Crab Feeds 
 

February –SOLD OUT 

 

March—Tickets available 


